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LANE TECH COLLEGE PREP HIGH SCHOOL 
 2501 W. Addison Street • Chicago, IL 60618 
 (773)534-5400 • Fax (773)534-5544 
  www.lanetech.org 


Meeting Minutes: Local School Council Regular Meeting 

Meeting Details: 6:30 PM on November 19, 2020, Via Zoom (Recorded) Meeting 
Following are the meeting minutes. Original posted Meeting Agenda items are listed with the meeting minutes noted directly below.


1. Call Meeting to Order

Emily Haite (Chair) motioned to call the meeting to order at 6:31 PM.
Laura Symons (Vice-Chair) seconded.
Note: Emily Haite was in transit, Laura Symons acted as Chair of the November meeting.

2. Roll Call / Establish Quorum (7 minimum)
  
Present:  Matthew Beaudet, William Cashman, Maureen George, Katharine Gomez, Emily Haite (by phone), Daniel Law, Anne Lokken, Ana Scales, Laura Symons, Brian Tennison (Principal), Dannixa Velez and Benjamin Wong 
Absent:  Particia O’Keefe
QUORUM ESTABLISHED
 
3. Approve Agenda

Motion: Approve Agenda for the November 19, 2020 Lane LSC Meeting. 
By: Laura Symons
Second: Anne Lokken
Vote: Unanimous, all in favor 
Result: Motion Passes 

4. Approve Old Minutes

Motion: To approve meeting Minutes from October 15, 2020.
By: Maureen George
Second: Benjamin Wong
Vote: Unanimous, all in favor
Result: Motion passes

5. Public Participation (2 minutes each)
[If you want to submit a question or statement before meeting (HIGHLY SUGGESTED) please email emilylanelsc@gmail.com Subject line Lane November LSC. Chat will be off, but we will have the “raise your hand” option.]

None

6. Reports:

a. Principal - Brian Tennison (See attached Link)
· Lane had a second Black Lives Matter Advisory lesson, led by BIPOC (Black, Indigenous, and People of Color) and the director of Culture and Climate. Heard some good positive feedback, it’s a great example of student voice and action. Teachers in professional development focussed on the book: How To Be An Antiracist. It was coupled with a video made by students for teachers. It is a nice relationship building for teachers, admin and students. 
· Met with local CPD, Alderman Matt Martin, Emily Haite and DePaul College Prep representative to build a relationship between the two schools.
· Started Winter Athletics, but was placed on hold by CPS and Governor Pritzker because of COVID.
· Ms. McLaughlin-Kantowicz (LT Social Worker) is working with Culture and Climate (group) to try to make a more robust mental health section on our school website with more resources.
· In-person learning for CPS is scheduled for January 11. The Cluster Program K-8; our LTAC might not be impacted. The LTAC is considered a high school. Still awaiting CPS direction.

b. PPLC - Katharine Gomez 
· Earlier this month was our first meeting. We read and discussed Grading for Equity. The book highlights varied students (socioeconomic) and how remote learning impacts students.

c. Friends of Lane - Debbie Shelist (Zoomed in towards the end of the meeting)
· $250K currently in the bank
· $100K paid out to furnish Thinklab
· The Annual Appeal letter was sent out
· Holiday Staff Appreciation Event (gift for staff)
· Virtual Comedy Night for the first weeks of January

d. Alumni Association - Michelle Weiner (President)
· Middle of the Association's Second Annual Snowbank. Alums to donate new clothes, registries are at Target and Amazon. There is a drive thru donation at our Peterson office. 
· Our Fall Grant cycle; award letters went out. Seventeen teachers and faculty were awarded between 14 and 15K. 
· The Fritz Pollard Initiative (to rename the Lane Tech Field in honor of) - Mr. Logalbo and Ms. Weiner did a presentation to CPS sports administration team October 27, received rave reviews and hope to get an affirmative green light soon so we can get into the design and fundraising process.
· September (2021) will be the 50th Anniversary of female students being admitted to Lane. Expect to have an interesting exhibit on display. 
· ESPN mentioned Fritz Pollard as a trailblazer feature. Laken Tomlinson (LT 2010 alumni and guard for SF 49ers) agreed to be honorary chair of our committee.

7. Resolutions - Matt Beaudet

a. In Support of Fritz Pollard Field
b. Honoring Our 2020 City Champions Fall Season
Women’s Varsity Cross Country
Women’s Varsity Golf
Women’s J-V Cross Country
Women’s Varsity Swim & Dive
Women’s Frosh Cross Country
Women’s Frosh-Soph Cross Country
Jannie Esperon – Var Swim 50 Free
Noel Feller – Women’s Var Golf
Maddy Meyer – J-V Cross Country
Stella Kemper – Frosh Cross Country
Meghan Mansfield – Var Swim 500 Free
Maddie Zehr – Var Swim 200 IM & City & Sectional 100 Breaststroke

 8. New Business

a. Check approvals - Jill Woods (Treasurer/Budget)

Purchase Order: 
1. Loyola University Chicago- $10,790.00 dual credit fall semester enrollment program for 40 students.  

2. PO from last school year, May of 2020 - the gym uniform. Due to COVID the vendor couldn’t supply the uniforms until late August/September. CPS cancelled the PO on our behalf and now they are asking us to reissue a PO just to stay in the current fiscal year. The PO was already approved,  but it wasn’t paid out and the funds were given back to us. As a formality, if the LSC can re-approve the gym uniform PO to the amount of $27,632.50.

Motion: To approve the POs.
By: Laura Symons
Second: Maureen George
Vote: Unanimous, All in favor 
Result: Motion Passes

b. Fundraiser approvals 

1. Friends of Lane/ Annual appeal Mail and Online Fundraising campaign. November 2020- February 2021 for Technology.
2. Fundraising for Holiday Staff Appreciation Luncheon (provide gifts).
3. A Virtual Laugh Out Loud at Lane, January 9, 2021

Motion: To approve the three fundraiser
By: Laura Symons
Second: Brian Tennison
Vote: Unanimous, All in favor
Result: Motion Passes

9. Old Business

Symbol: Maureen George
Update: Lane Symbol Committee. Meet via Zoom. There will be nine members, Maureen George, Emily Haite, Billy Cashman for students, Michelle Weiner for alumni’s, Ms. Thompson for staff, to name a few. The first task to discuss what the symbol really means to everyone and what the mascot will represent. Then from there, conduct a survey.  The committee goal is to have the new symbol in place by graduation of the 2021 class. 

10. Announcements

Brian Tennison: Well wishes for the Thanksgiving Break - No homework break. 
LSC votes are being tallied.

Laura Symons: Thanks to all teachers for all the work that they are doing.

Emily Haite: Thanks for the video sent out this week. Ms. Hanley’s talk about the school climate was great. Mr. Tennison gave credit to Mr. Pablo Lopez, the Dean of Students.

Maureen George: Request a copy of the video “I Am Here for You.”

Election turnout unknown yet. Mail-in ballot and counting will occur December 1.

11. Adjournment:

Motion: Adjourn (7:07 pm)  
By: Laura Symons
Second: Maureen George
Vote: Unanimous, all in favor 
Result: Motion Passes 

Respectfully submitted,  
Ana Scales 
LSC Secretary 
[Next meeting will be held onDecember 17, 2020 at 6:30 pm via Zoom.]

Principal Report - Principal's Report November 2020.pdf
Posted on November 18, 2020
LSC elections take place this Thursday 11/19/2020 from 6 am – 7 pm.
Please park in the main parking lot and make your way to the main entrance at Door M.
Voting information will be provided at the door and you will be given the option of curbside voting or to vote inside the building.
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